Nutters Crossing HOA
General Meeting Minutes
April 23, 2013 @ 7pm
Mark Ondo read the minutes of the November 12th, 2012 meeting.  Minutes were approved as read.
Treasurer’s Report was read by Joyce Townsend.  There is $30,252.30 combined in all accounts.  There are still 38 annual dues to collect.  The question was asked if there is a maximum balance that a Non Profit can hold before some type of penalties are assessed.
Mark Ondo said he would look into this.

Election of Directors:  Jim Gordy resigned from the board as he is only home about 6 months of the year.  The following board was then approved:

President – Open 

VP – Mark Ondo

Treasurer – Joyce Townsend

Secretary – Susan Pitsenbarger

Board Directors

Frank Darcy 

Jim Jackson

Dr. Ernie Gibb

Cheryl Breidenbach
Bruce Mooney
Reminder of spring yard sale and spring bonfire.  It was voted on and approved to rent a Port-a-pot for the bonfire. 

Painting of the front sign was discussed.  It was decided that the board would look into if it needed to be repaired, painted, both, or none of the above.   The board would then get at least 2 quotes on what needed to be done and present those at the fall general meeting.
The question of whether we needed to raise HOA fees came up.  It was discussed and decided that we would wait to see what the outcome of researching HOA bank account limits and the painting/repair of the entryway sign would mean to us.  We all agreed that with today’s economy we needed to do everything we could to keep fees the same.  Jim Gordy reminded us that we reduced fees from $175 to $150 about 5 years ago.

Board is working on a new HOA directory.  It was decided that we needed to include a cover page with the contact information of the Board members.  It was also discussed that we wanted to go paperless with this over the next several years.  

Discussion was had, and tabled until the fall meeting, about moving the judging and recognition of the Holiday Decorating contest up by at least several days.
Lee Townsend and Jim Gordy were recognized for their contributions and service to our community over the past years.

Website: www.nutterscrossingcommunityhoa.com 

Email: nutterscrossinghoa@gmail.com

